
Chair Lawrence, Chair Sachs and Fellow Energy Consumers on the EUT Committee,

I oppose LD 1309 An Act to Increase the Membership of the Public Utilities Commission to 5 
Members 
 
LD 1309 would have a person “experienced in the field of renewable energy development in the state” 
as a commissioner.

What, another bill to silence the people who have become aware that the “new green scam” is a 
Democrat Party attack on fossil fuels. 

Another last ditch effort to set energy rules to cripple the purchasing power of the people.

Rural Maine voted for “Drill, Baby, Drill” in case you missed the last election.

Rural Maine will have their oil furnaces, their wood stoves, their gas appliances and soon will have 
affordable energy despite the Maine Democrat Party.

A good way to ruin a political party is for them to shove something unwanted down the people's 
throats.

Those who want renewables can have their renewables, just not on the dime of others.

This legislative session has been flooded strangely with bills to enshrine solar, wind and batteries in   
statutes. There exists a sense that a particular party wants to use energy to control the lives of Maine 
people.

Flooding the system with statutes to permanently embody a cause so flimsy as catastrophic climate 
change due to carbon dioxide is wearing thin on the general public receiving their monthly energy bills.

Repent, Democrats or be replaced.

Thank You   Clayton McKay   Dixfield, The Only One

 


